Appendix 1
The City of Edinburgh Council

Transport, Infrastructure and Environment Committee

Action Sheet

18 June 2012
Item 5.9 - Cycling in the City

1
As part of the Coalition Agreement, the Council is committed to spending 5% of the Transport budget on provision for cyclists.
2
Committee is requested to call for an urgent review of how it is intended that this element of the Budget will be spent in 2012/13 and in future years. The Director of Services for Communities be instructed to arrange a briefing session for Members of the TI&E Committee to allow views to be fed into the review at an early stage.

3
In addition, the views of SPOKES and other appropriate organisations be sought and fed into the briefing session, with a view to a report on the matter being submitted to the August meeting of the Committee.

4
Notes that the Council’s recently agreed Active Travel Action Plan 2010-20 includes a range of initiatives and project to promote cycling for which funding has not been specifically identified.  And therefore that the 5% transport budget spend can contribute towards the ATAP.

5
Notes that there is one Cycling Officer in the transport department and that this may limit progress on cycling.  Therefore the review into how the budget for cycling is spent should also include an assessment of staffing requirements.

6
Notes that Council agreed at the time of the last Budget 2011/12 that the 5% of the transport budget spend on cycling will increase by 1% each year to 2016/17.  The review of how funds are to be spent on cycling should therefore take into account this annual increment.

